CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

JUNE 20, 2011
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, June 20, 2011.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent none.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Pat Stallock, Caleb Stromquist and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Mayor Nerguson asked for any additions to the agenda.  Storeby stated she had a softball schedule of games, the clerk stated she had just received notification of compliance with the Local Government Pay Equity Act.  There was one addition to the agenda, an application for the Fire Department.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the revised agenda.
Mayor Nerguson asked for any citizen concerns or public comments.  Stromquist stated that he would be gone this week and George would also be gone.  He stated the mower is working and ready to go.

Mayor Nerguson asked if everyone had a chance to read the minutes.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the May 16, 2011 Minutes, the June 6, 2011 Minutes and the June 13, 2011 Minutes.  Erickson stated that he had requested for the June 6, 2011 Minutes to include the cost estimate amount for ditching from EJR Excavating.  The clerk will make this addition to the minutes.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the June 6, 2011 Minutes with the addition of the cost estimate for ditching from EJR Excavating.

The council reviewed the claims list for bills for the month.  The clerk stated that there was one addition to the list for $32.68 to Gullander Hardware, bringing the total amount of claims to $5,876.56.  Fire Department claims for the month totaled $3,682.12.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.
Old business was discussed.  The council reviewed a letter that was sent to Ron Austad’s bank in regards to the grocery store.  The Mayor reported that Mr. Austad was going to meet with his banker tomorrow.

The clerk sent out reminder letters to those who were issued tickets last year in violation of the Nuisance Ordinance.  They are to be in compliance by July 1, 2011.  There was a lot of discussion about the clean-up of Donovan Gunnarson’s lot.  The clerk had asked both Glenn Anderson Construction and EJR Excavating to give a cost estimate for the clean-up of that lot.  EJR’s estimate was $2000 + disposal fee at the landfill ($17/ton), Glenn’s estimate was $892.50 to haul away + $200-$250 for dirt if it is needed.  After much discussion it was decided that the Mayor would try to contact Gunnarson again and the clerk would send a letter stating that the city intends to have the lot cleaned up and the cost would be assessed on the property taxes.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to hire Glenn Anderson Construction to clean-up the Gunnarson lot if Mr. Gunnarson has not already made arrangements to have it cleaned up.
The clerk provided the council with a report on various water department issues.  Paving on State Highway #59 still needs to be completed.  Stromquist stated that he had flushed hydrants and there are some valve boxes in the streets that are cockeyed and broken.

The council reviewed information on a curfew ordinance.  They decided to table it until next month.

The Mayor stated that she had talked to someone with the railroad again and that they will pay for half of the cost of ditching along the railroad tracks.

Stromquist provided a quote from Infratech for refurbishing the gate structure at the sewer ponds.  The quote is for $8,220, however if they are already in the area for similar projects the cost would be $6,700.  Someone mentioned that the City of Lancaster was considering a quote from them as well.  The council decided to table the issue until next month.

There was a lot of discussion about the John Deere tractor.  Erickson provided some pictures and parts to look at.  The expense to repair the tractor increased from $3000 to $6500.  Erickson has been talking with Tom Stallock, Kittson Equipment about possible options for the city.  The city could purchase a used tractor that is very similar to the one they have for about $10,000, however, they would not receive it until sometime in August.  Kittson Equipment will not take the tractor the city has as a trade in, but would be willing to put it on their lot for the city to sell.  They figure the value to be between $4000 - $5000.  If the city was interested in purchasing the tractor for $10,000 they would be able to make payments.  After much discussion, Erickson made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to purchase the used tractor for $10,000.   
New business was discussed.  The council will discuss properties in violation of the Nuisance Ordinance at the July 18, 2011 Meeting.  

A building permit application was received from Bruce Goldstrand to build or add on a garage.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to approve the building permit for Mr. Goldstrand.

The council reviewed a memo from Mar-Kit Landfill stating that by September 1, 2011 magazine collection will replace glass collection at the recycling bin.  They have asked that the city include a notice to residents in utility bills.  The clerk will put a notice of the change in the water and sewer bills.

The council needs to approve having a street dance and must notify the Sheriff of the event.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve a street dance on Saturday, August 6, 2011 from 9:00 p.m. – 1:00 a.m.

Schmiedeberg stated that he forgot to bring the Fire Department application for Brady Schmiedeberg who would like to join the Fire Department.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the Fire Department application for Brady Schmiedeberg.

The council received a thank you from Dr. Lyle Mattson and the staff from the Greenbush Veterinary Clinic for the city’s help in scheduling the annual vaccination clinic and providing the use of facilities for the event. 
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, July 18, 2011.       
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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